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EDITORIAL
July 1992
The Summer is upon us once again and there are rallies, runs and events of every type each weekend so there must be something for everyone to enjoy, no matter what their taste. With so much activity taking place, I am very grateful to Biddy Brown, John Weaver, the Tophams, Mervyn Frampton, Dave Whetton and all the other contributors for taking the time to report these activities.

Like all editors, I am constantly on the lookout for material, especially photos and reports on Club runs. Don't wait to be asked, just pass on anything you think might be of interest to me either at club nights or one of the many rallies.

The Editorial Chummy has not responded to the treatment and I was unable to take part in the Michael Sedgewick run last month. Luckily, Biddy and Gordon Brown were able to let me know what I missed. Sounds like a really good run.

The Club had a good showing at both Spye Park and Beaulieu rallies. Well done to all the prize winners.

Well done too, to Jeff Bridge who has just given his 59th pint of blood.

Contrary to popular reports, there will be a newsletter next month. The deadline though is 25 July so if you have any news, let me know! Miles

SECRETARIAL

Well Folks! past the longest day already. I don't know if its me but the years seem to disappear faster and faster.

For those of you who did not make the Bristol A7C’s Spye Park weekend we all had an excellent time - as ever helped by glorious weather and excellent Smiles Bitter. Traditionally we drank the bar dry!

Mervyn's canal trip from Bathampton proved hugely successful, about 35 members attended, mostly in Austin 7s. We seem to have a few people anti slightly longer runs, but the one to Bathampton - after all only 2 hours away - really does open up some new and different territory to explore. There is a limit to the number of places we can visit in a 50 mile round trip. Obviously, in winter we don't want mega runs but perhaps

every other month in the summer a longer run would not go amiss so long as it was advertised as such. Your views would be most welcome.

It was nice to meet several new members at the last club night. I understand that either they have just bought a car or are looking.

Congratulations to Glyn for winning the light​hearted concours at the last club night. Congratulations too, to Lawrence Rideal and Margaret on their recent marriage. You certainly kept that quiet, Lawrence, never mind -

the pint was much appreciated.

Cheers!
Gary

AUSTIN 7 BEGINNINGS - A Story of Austin Folk - No 22 The NUNNs - Victor (Father), Roger and Paul (Sons)
Father and two sons in the Club. How? Why? A story with a difference. For is it not the case that children take on their parents interests? In this case the reverse.

In 1987 there was a Ruby built into a hedge in deepest Bransgore, or was it a hedge grown into a Ruby, which then grew into a I progress too fast...

To begin at the beginning long before 1987, Roger, very young Roger, grew up with an enthusiastic craving for cars; any old cars. Always cars. From an early age he was into restoring, doing hill climbs, winning cups at speed trials etc. Always his car activities were followed enthusiastically by Father and brother Paul. They were also pulled, willingly, into the restorations. A close family of shared expertise: Roger a Hendy Lennox trained mechanic (now a policemen), Paul a London working fully qualified electronics engineer (now working in Lymington) and Father a lorry mechanic all his life (now retired). A family 'do' in those early days of restoration. Not, I should add, were these car restorations based on A7s. They were many and varied: first, a three wheeler 1952 Reliant. Roger caused many other and differing cars, including veterans, to be restored, used in hill climbs, sold on etc before restoring the much admired 1923 Bullnose Morris (now owned by Paul) before buying his first Ruby BJF 122 in 1927, the body of which was back to the beginning  built into a hedge in deepest Bransgore!

Restoration, nay, variation took place for the Ruby which had no body to speak of, was turned into a maroon painted Special. Used by Roger for a season and then sold on locally in the Poole area. Purchasing that Ruby brought Paul and Roger into the Club, followed six months later by Victor.

Gradually the family became very knowledgeable on Austin 7s. This they readily agree is thanks to the Club and all the expertise of the members, and going to shows. Alongside this knowledge has come an almost total fascination with Sevens.

Victor, for example, after joining the Club in 1988, helping Roger, going to Shows, suddenly thought that he would like to have a go on his own. He didn't just buy a repaint job but the box of bits that has become known as a 1937 Grasshopper ECF 622, a two seater special. Not bad for a 'beginner'! Starting from scratch, it took all of two years to complete.

Paul, now with the bug, bought a 1928 Chummy van in June 1991 and is busy collecting the relevant parts to complete its restoration. Afterwards, he hopes that the DVLC will grant him an age related number plate.

Meanwhile Father, now well into his stride with his new interest bought in September 1991, a Mark II Ruby BLH 903 in 'just about driveable' condition. In addition to all this, Roger bought a chassis, built a special body from scratch and managed to get an age related number, USU 163. This though has a Reliant engine.

With all that activity, each one leading - the others aiding and abetting - you would hardly think they have any time for other events. Not so. They are always supporting one or the other, often taking their caravan and making a weekend of it. They do have their moments, too. As an example when they were taking the Bullnose for its MOT into Keith Motors during one of the hottest of days, the engine boiled so much that the car had to be pushed into the Garage. It got through its test but on the way home, it started knocking so much: the Big Ends had gone! Quite a character, this Bullnose. Off they set at 4 am to take part in the 1991 Daffodil Run when history repeated itself and the Big Ends failed again. Having got it home, the engine was stripped down by lunchtime!

But in 1992, all three: Roger in his red special, Paul in his Bullnose and Victor in his Grasshopper replica, completed and totally enjoyed the Daffodil Run with not a problem the whole way. They did deserve it, didn't they!

What a mammoth story in a short time of Austin Seven enthusiasm, expertise and family togetherness. Biddy Brown
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BREAMORE CAVALCADE '92

A less-than-promising dawn dulled the enthusiasm of even the most ardent supporters and so the Austin Seven Club stand looked a little bare for an hour or two. We were not in our usual spot underneath the Mulberry tree and the two acres of meadow allocated to us looked a little bare for most of the day even though an honourable 19 vehicles eventually took to the turf. Several members commented on the fact that we had room for a marquee, barbecue, club stand, country dancing etc, etc. At one stage the tightly packed MG car park next to us spilled over but was soon sent packing. The day cheered up and out came the cane picnic baskets, tables, wine and a good time was had by all. It was really nice to see so many family groups camped around the enclosure.
As tradition demands, there now follows a definitive list of those present:

Emma and Paul Mainzer, '28 Chummy XV 6036; Pat and Glyn Llewelyn, '31 Tickford Box FO 2847; Jane and Dusty Whibley, '31 SWB Box KX 6557; Mabel and Len Moody, '31 SWB Box GT 799; Marilyn and Jeff Bridge,' 31 SWB Box, WP 220; Marion and Ben Trimby with Christopher, Leah and Adam, '33 LWB Box YD 8341; Scott Whibley and Michelle, award winning '34 based Ulster type Special GSK 253; Margaret and Alan 'better-late-than-never' Seamore, '34 LWB Box TG 8199; Biddy 'did-she-get-home' Brown, '35 Opal RV 7609; Bob Stanley, '36 based boat-tailed Special USV 421; Gary, Sally, Luke, Scott, Uncle Brian; Uncle Daryl, Auntie Lorna Capon, '36 Pearl CFX 189; Gordon Brown, '37 Ruby FHD 275; Gary 'I finished it last night' and Suzie Munn, '37 based DIY Special, LVS 303; Vic Nunn, '37 based Grasshopper Special EFC 622; Cynthia and John Page, '37 Opal ARY 803; David Whetton, '38 Opal DUO 803; plus two very unique cars on display - the 1923 Austin 7 Bullnose of Paul Nunn and, for the very first time, the Austin 7 Heavy 12 Burnham of Arthur Cox with Mandy and Roy.

Also on site were Bernie the Books, Enticem and Trapem (Purveyors of Vehicular Artifacts) and several members in their Austin 7s with posh ring-side seats. Thank you to all for putting on a splendid display in this our 70th anniversary year and to the grease monkeys who put Biddy back on her wheels.

David Whetton
FOREIGN CHAUFFEURS

"In choosing a chauffeur, too much attention cannot be paid to the factor of nationality, for in no profession do national idiosyncrasies assert themselves with greater emphasis."

Extract from a Manual of Motoring

I

N motoring matters, the fault of the Dutch 
Is their violent method of using the clutch. 
Italians and Spaniards will measure their skill

By the number of persons on foot that they kill. 
Frenchmen make it an absolute rule 
To open the throttle when passing a school.

Russians must stand condemned in a lump
For their habit of drinking the oil in the sump.

The Poles, though good drivers, have one special fault 
Of going straight on when requested to halt.

The Swede will cut corners; the Bulgar and Turk 
Both put on their brakes with a terrible jerk.

The Austrian's wrong if he thinks he can steer, 
And the German is noisy at changing his gear.

The Cretans are liars whose garage account 
Is commonly cooked for a tidy amount.

Thus, as each foreign nation we pass in review, 
Their faults are apparent, their virtues are few;

And we reach this conclusion: 'tis better by far 
To put a true Briton in charge of a car.
THE BATHAMPTON RUN

The Longest Day, June 21st was celebrated in style by means of a Barge Trip down the Kennet and Avon Canal. Six cars met at Wimborne and after Bob did a few running repairs, we had a pleasant run before joining up with another 9 Austins at the Warminster Road lay-by, and John and Gay in their modern.

It was a perfect day, warm and sunny: all the Austins made the journey through the Shaftesbury area and on to Bathampton without a hitch.

All arrived at "The George" pub more or less in convoy although Paul looked as though he had sleeping sickness, hanging out of Gary's open two-seater at a precarious angle. Still suffering from last night's hangover, Paul? He missed some beautiful scenery on the run down, but it must have been worth it!

We all refreshed ourselves with drinks in the pub garden and the Landlord returned the favour by allowing us free parking while we were on our barge trip. Then we boarded "The Jubilee" for our journey down the canal. All walked the gang plank without incident and were delighted to find a bar and loo on board. All aboard, we glided down the canal which runs between meadows, watching families of ducks and dragonflies while we enjoyed our picnic lunches. Passing by tearooms and a Hippy commune living in old coaches, we only ran aground once in a narrow spot but were seen on our way again. It was at this point that everyone realized it was Glyn's birthday and after a rousing Happy Birthday sing-song, followed by cheers to the Skipper for his efforts to get us going again, we continued on our way: turning in a wide area for our return journey.

Everyone enjoyed the trip immensely and after a relaxing 1 1/2 hour trip, we arrived back at "The George" to find our cars all safe and sound. On return, the party broke up: some to enjoy ice creams and some tea on the way home. All the Austins went well on this rather longer-than-usual run.

On behalf of all can I thank Mervyn and Fran for their organizing of the trip: it was a lovely day out. The Tophams
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FOR SALE

1934 Austin 7 Ruby runs, needs headlining and trim. Seats reasonable, no welding required. Bernard Cowley

address on front cover

Association Magazine Index. These cover the whole period that the magazine has been published and can be bound in with your magazines. £1 each. See Bernard at Club night for your copy, they will be collectors items in years to come!
DORSET ANNUAL BARBECUE

This year's annual Bar-B-Q was held at the lovely Kimmeridge Bay. Mervyn had arrived early to set up the barbecue so that by the time we arrived, all was set for splendid evening. Sausages, chicken and beef burgers soon filled up the cooker and delicious smells filled the air. There was a touch of the Mediterranean with Michelle's baked bananas and it was all washed down with plenty of wine.

After eating our fill, a steep climb up to Clavell Tower from where the lights of Portland and Weymouth could be seen glinting in the dusk.

In the dusk, a small light was provided by Lawrence's lantern: more wine and music assured us all of a very good time. All too soon it was time to leave, with many going on to Beaulieu the next day. So our thanks once again to Mervyn for organizing a splendid evening and to all the Club members who made it such an enjoyable occasion.

Dave and Audrey
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MICHAEL SEDGEWICK RUN 1992

Sunday 28th June 1992

What a run: as hot and dry as last year's was wet and cold. Fifty three cars ranging from a 1913 Model T Ford 2 seater runabout, 6 Austin Sevens, to a 1960 TVR Grantura sports, lined up for their timed start. At one minute intervals, the two eldest at 9.30 am, the two youngest at 9.55 am were released. The route card, Ordnance Survey Maps (with commemorative 'Sedgewick' covers) accompanying quiz sheets needed for detailed navigation tot he coffee break, were given to each car only 5 minutes before 'GO'. Coffee and biscuits previously at hand as were some truly delightful sights of fashion and fascinating cars. Normally started at Beaulieu: by way of a change was from the Headquarters of the Ordnance Survey, Southampton, the sponsors of this most challenging run.

And didn't they just know how to lead us all on a merry dance; in and out of Lord Romsey's and later the Longford Castle estate! The 'workers' daring to be on such hallowed ground! The run through the latter was right past the steps of the actual castle, with a waving line-up of the staff, and maybe 'SIR' sitting astride a rather posh grass cutting machine; whatever, all very impressive and most enjoyable.

Quiz sheets were handed in and replaced with the Stage two papers at the Gurston Down Hill Climb coffee break venue. These instructions led us through an intricate 'snaky-weave' maze tot he same venue for a hasty one hour lunch break: so time consuming had the morning run been! Noticeably many folk had a small bag of sandwiches, as opposed to the basketed grand picnics of previous years. Deluging rain of 1991 influencing their decisions maybe? We, I may say, were provided with a sumptuous feast (by Tony and Bette Day, Gordon's crew) of fresh salmon, new potatoes, salads various, fresh home grown raspberries, cream, wine and coffee! Yumee!! totally and utterly spoiled.

Clutching Stage three instructions and quiz sheets, our run was finally completed at the Museum of Army Flying, Middle Wallop. To a cuppa? No! for here was a surprise additional item: a timed circuit of the outer perimeter of the runways, to be completed at exactly 21 mph. Organization all very proper with a count down and a map of the area thrust into the navigator's hand at 3 sees before zero.

It was quickly obvious that with a speedo dancing twixt 25 and 20 mph there was no chance of playing the game to any high standard. But John, son and navigator, having thoughtfully zapped his timepiece stopwatch on at 'GO', proceeded to ask if by chance I had a calculator about my person! (No - Mothers can so disappoint their offspring can't they?). All was not lost, for whilst he, being a product of the modern educational system, knew the formula for working out the time which the circumnavigation should take, while I, of the 'old fashioned' educational system, was able to work out the long division sums required. We were in business!

Driving somewhat erratically with now and again shut eyes, to 'see' the figures in the mind's eye, it was just as well we were not on one of the Austin width roads of the mornings run. No time to double check, we were coming up to the finish line alternating from 35 to 3 mph, counting and checking the split seconds in an effort to complete the run at the precise moment of our reckoning.
We certainly needed a cuppa after that bit of excitement. NO, we didn't get first, but a happy, not to say amazed second. Very close finish for the first three cars with only a second between each. Mind you, it was a bit sexist in that I was given a man's tie as a prize: a posh one from Bond Street or some such, but I mean.. .They did offer to change it: but I gave it to John, he deserved it.

What a truly wonderful, fulfilling day! We arrived home at around 7 pm, boiling hot, sticky, over sunned, quite exhausted but happy at having completed a very full, challenging run. Oh! and clutching our two brand new Ordnance Survey maps of the area covered. All the Austins came up trumps despite the grueling conditions of heat and continuous hill climbs and descents. Bye the bye, parts of the run would make a very challenging and exciting 'Dorset' run. Guess one would have to omit the private estates - unless someone out there has a bit of know-how?

Biddy Brown, July 1992
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CLUB EVENTS

JULY

Thursday 16 July
Club Night. At the Elm Tree. A Racing Engine Evening (Demo and short talk) at 8.00 pm (Spares

Sunday 19 July  Club Run. Meet at the Old Mill, Sturminster Newton for a run through North Dorset with Richard and Margaret Cressy.

Thursday 23 July
Committee Meeting. At Tyrrell's Ford 8.30 pm -000​

AUGUST

Thursday 6 Aug • Nine til Late. For those who want to meet for a chat, the Coventry Arms, on the A31 between Wimborne and Dorchester.

Thursday 20 Aug K Club Night. A Noggin and Natter based on restoration. Please bring your restored 'item' to the Elm Tree. Everything from a carburettor to a complete car is welcome.

Sunday 23 Aug X Club Run. Full details of Jane Symmonds' run will be in the August Newsletter 
Thursday 30 Aug
Committee Meeting. 8.30 pm at Tyrrell's Ford

OTHER EVENTS

Sunday 9 Aug VSCC Race Meeting. Donington Park. Special tickets available through the Editor at £5 each including paddock transfer but cash with order by July Club Night.

23/24 Aug
VSCC Race Meeting. A full weekend of vintage racing plus a large Autojumble. Tickets through the Editor before 20 July.

Don't Forget 


The Seven Workshop have moved to

Elms Cross Yard, Frome Road Bradford on Avon, Wiltshire BA15 2EA

Phone:- 0225 868696 Fax:- 0225868828

